Minutes of the General Studies Committee
Thursday, September 15th

 
Members Present: Laura Renninger (chair), VJ Brown, Larry Daily, Dan DiLella, c. lynne hannah, Christana Johnson, Stacey Kendig, and Alan Tinkler.
 

Laura Renninger called the meeting to order at 3:07 PM.

I. Minutes
The committee approved the minutes of April 28, 2005.
II. Assessment
The assessment reports are due to Laura Renninger on October 14, 2005. Laura will then collate and forward the reports to Patricia Dwyer by November 1, 2005. The forms are available at http://www.shepherd.edu/ctl/assessment.html. 
III. Working Groups
The working groups will share their findings with the campus, likely during the Faculty Assembly. Larry Daily will report on balancing skills and content; Karen Green, student profile; and Alan Tinkler, integration with the major.
IV. Association of American Colleges and Universities Institute
Laura Renninger has applied for funds so that committee members can attend the annual Association of American Colleges and Universities Institute on General Education. While the Institute has not yet been scheduled for 2006, it typically takes place in May. Additional information, including information about the Institute, is available at http://www.aacu.org/meetings/institute_gened/index.cfm.  

V. Meeting Time
Starting next term, the General Studies Committee will meet on the forth Wednesday of the month, starting at 3:15 PM. Having a standard meeting time in perpetuity will allow members to plan their schedules. The meeting time will be disseminated to the deans and the chair of the Curriculum and Instruction. The Committee’s chair will establish the meeting’s location.
VI. GSC Website

The GSC website needs to be updated. Please review the site (http://www.shepherd.edu/gscweb/) and forward updates to Laura.

VII. Action Item: Curriculum Coherence
Ann Ferren, in her report on the General Studies Curriculum, asks the question: “Does the General Studies curriculum present students with a coherent understandable program?” Ferren finds that the “materials that describe the program are clear and include specific goals and outcomes for the areas of the curriculum.” She does raise the concern, however, about “[w]hether students are sufficiently oriented to the purposes of the program.” In order to evaluate student orientation, committee members have been asked to report back whether the goals and objectives appear on course syllabi.
The meeting adjourned at 4:15 PM.
Respectfully submitted by Alan Tinkler.
